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Principals Report-Mrs. Bird 

November was busy, busy!  However, it was a good busy, as it was very 

productive!    

On November 6th, U of M Western Faculty visited classrooms of their past 

2+2 Teacher Program candidates and filmed lessons being instructed.  The faculty 

were extremely proud to see the transfer between instruction and content 

knowledge in the college classroom into high level instruction in the educational 

classroom.  Mr. Well’s, Mrs. DuBray’s, and Mr. Armstrong’s classes were selected 

for this visit and had parts of their day filmed.   

Picture Day was held on November 8th.  This event was organized by Ms. 

Flammand and it ran very smoothly.   

November 9th, we hosted our 1st Quarter Award Ceremony.   It was a 

privilege to recognize our students for their accomplishments in front of their 

peers, parents, and teachers. Due to the delay in the school day because of weather, 

Good Behavior certificates were not presented at the ceremony, however these 

students were pulled together for a group picture.  The group pictures were 

submitted to the Glacier Reporter to ensure these students still received public 

acknowledgement.   

Parent Teacher Conferences were hosted on November 6th and 

8th.  Attendance percentages for all grade levels were the following: 4th--65%; 

5th--64%, and 6th--49%.  Mrs. Bragg’s and Mr. Armstrong’s classrooms were 

awarded a pizza party for obtaining 90% or higher attendance rate!    

Family Night was hosted on November 15th by Mr. Berthelson, Mr. Bryant, 

Ms. Sangray, Mr. Armstrong, and Ms. B. Augare!  The turn out and the feedback 

from those that attended was very positive.  I thank all of these staff members for 

going above and beyond!   

Two-hour grade level professional development sessions on ELA and Math 

Strategies were provided to teachers by OPI Consultants on November 14th and 

15th.  In order for this opportunity to take place, it takes 100% of the staff working 

together to cover classes!  Both of these days went smoothly as a result of great 

teamwork and effort!   

On November 20th, Mrs. Renee Tatsey invited all Napi Elementary Students 

to the Blackfeet Board Dormitory to tour the new facility.  During the tour, Mrs. 

Tatsey explained to students the opportunities and services that are provided during 

the week to students that attend the dorm.  It was great to see many students 

coming back with applications that would benefit from the support services that the 

dorm offers.  The same week, the first SBAC ELA Interim assessment was 



administered.  This data was examined by teachers on Wednesday, December 28th 

at Extended Wednesday.  All teachers agree their data showed students’ are not yet 

prepared to write constructive responses at the level required for students to earn 1-

2 points on the SBAC.  We will continue to address this concern through SLT and 

Grade Level data team-meetings. 

 Napi’s SLT Team met on November 1st and 29th to progress monitor action 

plans and update the continuous improvement cycle.  We see there are items that 

still require action and at this time, feel we need to identify priorities and table 

items that aren’t priorities.  I appreciate the team coming together every month to 

collaborate and makes decisions that are best for our students.     

Finally, Mr. Earl Tail and Mr. KickingWoman presented the Holiday 

program to staff.  We are very thankful and excited for this year’s program!  

(Please see attached tentative program invitation.) 

 

Challenges: 

  Time is always a challenge and sometimes the best solution is to modify 

timelines/deadlines rather than adding on-top of an unfinished task. Achieving the 

attendance  
 

Ms. Racine--  

November was a very busy month for Napi. Staff and students have been 

working on MBI safety on how we treat each other with respect, show respect, 

earn respect, and help others. At Napi, we will continue to strive for safety, respect, 

accountability, and safety.  

Napi also began preparing for the state WIDA testing.  Testing 

administrators will be Specialists teacher, school counselors, instructional coach, 

and principals.  We have a solid testing schedule that will ensure we meet the state 

deadline.   
 

Challenges: Balancing the responsibilities of a testing coordinator alongside my 

other duties.  I’m sure it will become easier as I learn more about the 

responsibilities associated with each assessment.  
 

Coaches Report- November (Mrs. Wagner) 

 November was a busy month for the coach and staff.  The coach was 

available to staff and parents for any questions regarding the ISIP and STAR status 

of students.  On Nov 12, the coach and principals were to meet with OPI staff, but 

the meeting was rescheduled to Tuesday morning instead.  Napi hosted PD for 

each grade level in staggered schedules for two days - one for ELA to begin focus 

folders implementation, the other for math strategies, fluency, and problem 



solving.  Both trainings were provided for by our consultants Misti Woltz and 

Mary Buck.  On November 19, students took the interim SBAC ELA assessment.  

The principals and the coach will begin analyzing the data received so that we can 

target specific areas for improvement.  The coach has also began to analyze data 

from weekly formative assessments per grade level.  There are currently 5 active 

coaching cycles open and 2 more to be added in December.   
 

Counseling Center-- 

November has been very busy in the counseling center.  During this time, all 

6th students have received both QPR and SOS Training to make sure they know 

the warning of signs of both suicide and depression as well as what to do to help 

out friends who might be in need of help.  Character Education classes continue 

daily for all 4th and 5th grade students using the 2nd Step Curriculum.  Skill such 

as how to join into activities were taught in the classroom units. 

In addition to the instruction, the Napi Counseling Center continued to serve 

the daily crisis and social emotional counseling needs of Napi students. 
 

November Attendance Report (Ms. Flammand & Mrs. 

BirdRattler)                                                 

Perfect Attendance---44 

Monthly Attendance for Grade Levels---4th - 84.09%; 5th - 83.87%; 6th - 
81.34%  
Whole School Attendance----83.14% 

Home Visits--0 

10 Day Drop Students-- 2 

Court Referred Cases---0 

Certified Staff Attendance---85% 

Classified Staff Attendance---91% 

 Staff Perfect Attendance--5  

  
 



 November Monthly Behavior Report--Ms. Racine 

Monthly Referral Count 4th--5     5th--24   6th--12    Total--41 

Referral Incidents 1500 Disorderly Conduct-- 
2200 Insubordination-- 
2400 Obscene Behavior-- 
1700 Fighting (mutual altercation)-- 
3200 Threat/Intimidation-- 
3500 Vandalism-- 

Referral Location Classroom--26 

Playground--5 

Cafeteria--6 

Hallway/Stairs--3 

Other--1 

OSS Students 6 students OSS 

Home Visits 24  home visits 

 


